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Dear Petitioner: 

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

19 December 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.    

 

A review of your record shows that you enlisted in the Marine Corps and began active duty 

service on 28 June 2004.  On 14 November 2023 you completed pre-separation counseling and 

were found eligible to retire.  You discharged from active duty on 30 September 2024.  Your 

Certificate of Release or Discharge from Active Duty (DD Form 214) states an Honorable 

characterization of service and “Sufficient Service for Retirement” as the narrative reason for 

separation.  You were subsequently transferred to the Fleet Marine Corps Reserve (FMCR). 

 

For this petition, you request to be transferred from the FMCR to the Permanent Disability 

Retired List (PDRL).  You contend the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) found you 

Permanently and Totally Disabled following active duty service and that if placed on PDRL, it 

would prevent you from being called to active duty during a National Emergency.  You included 

VA documents to support your contention. 

 

The Board carefully reviewed your petition and the material you provided in support of your 

petition and disagreed with your rationale for relief.   In reaching its decision, the Board 

observed that, in order to qualify for military retirement; a service member is referred by a 






